
102 Grant Avenue · P.O. Box 276 · Santa Fe, New Mexico 87504-0276 · 505-986-6200 · FAX: 

505-995-2740   www.santafecountynm.gov 

Justin S. Greene 
Commissioner, District 1 

 

Anna T. Hamilton 
Commissioner, District 4 

Anna Hansen 
Commissioner, District 2 

Hank Hughes 
Commissioner, District 5 

Camilla Bustamante 
Commissioner, District 3 

Gregory S. Shaffer 
County Manager 

   

April 30, 2024 

 

SANTA FE COUNTY  

RFP No. 2023-0265-PW/BT 

CONSULTANT AND ENGINEERING SERVICES REGARDING PFAS 

CONTAMINATES IN DOMESTIC WELLS 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 2 

 

Dear Proponents,  

 

This addendum is issued to reflect the following immediately.  It shall be the responsibility of 

interested Offerors to adhere to any changes or revisions to the RFP as identified in Addendum No. 

1 and this Addendum No. 2.  This documentation shall become permanent and made part of the 

departmental files. 

 

 

Clarification of Response to Questions from Addendum No. 1 
 

 

Question 1.  

Clarification of “Six Good Faith Efforts (40 CFR Part 33 Subpart C)”.  Is direct outreach to 

individual DBEs with less than 30 days prior to the proposal closing date acceptable as part of 

the Good Faith Efforts? 

 

Response: 

 

Yes.  If the Offeror can show proof of solicitation, letters or emails sent directly to DBE’s, affidavit 

of publication in a newspaper, they will not be eliminated from submitting a proposal.  

 

Firms may contact DBE’s directly to solicit DBE’s/MBE’s/WBE’s.  
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Please add this Addendum No. 2 to the original proposal documents and refer to proposal documents, 

hereto as such.  This and all subsequent addenda will become part of any resulting contract documents 

and have effects as if original issued.  All other unaffected sections will have their original 

interpretation and remain in full force and effect.  Responders are reminded that any questions or need 

for clarification must be addressed to Amanda Patterson-Sanchez, Procurement Planner Analyst at 

apatterson-sanchez@santafecountynm.gov.   
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